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Monthly Newsletter
March-April 2010
(This newsletter will be available online at www.neighborhoodlink.com/brooklyn/bswa by 03/27/10).  Everyone is invited to attend the Beverley Square West monthly meeting, which is held early in the month, except no meeting in July and August. 
A Victorian Flatbush community
-------*BSW-DPW Party, Sunday, 5/2, 3-6 pm, 1016 Beverley Road------------------------------------------
-------*BSW Meeting, Monday, 5/3, 8 pm at 241 Stratford Road- Agenda on page 4.  Come at 7:30 for snacks and wine.--------------------------------

From Co-President Bob Pandolfo:

Joint BSW/Ditmas Park West Party:  If you are coming, please make sure to RSVP to Miriam Rubman at 718-469-6633.
Security:  Due to the loss of some of our members we have had to shorten our coverage hours.  We urgently need new or renewed members.  Please call Glenn at 917-348-1704.

New Street Trees:  If you want a tree planted, call 311 or on the web at http://www.nyc.gov/freetree. You can even request a tree for your neighbor. 
Newsletter by e-mail/ web: If you currently receive a paper copy of this newsletter, and wish to receive only the electronic version, please send me an e-mail at robert.pandolfo@gmail.com and include your name and street address.  For those already receiving the newsletter and other info electronically, please keep Bob informed of any change in your e-mail address.

Suggestions:  If you have any ideas for BSW's newsletter or meetings, please call Bob at 
347-578-4146 or e-mail robert.pandolfo@gmail.com.
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
In the Garden Corner 






by Vera Julia Gordon


May – the month of flowers.  Many flowers are very early this year because of those few hot days earlier in the season, and because of the abundant rains.  We have also had earlier leaf-break on many trees and bushes, and the flowers on fruit trees have been very large and abundant.  However, the ground is still cool.


If forsythia or other just-bloomed bushes such as quince are overgrown, it is the time to cut them back, drastically if necessary, so they can produce new branches which will bear flowers next spring.  Trim rhododendron and azaleas immediately after bloom.  Lilacs are in bloom now.  If you want to reduce the size of the bush, or have flowers indoors, cut out, at ground level, the tallest branches.  Do not top trim for you will throw the bush out of bloom cycle and have no flowers next spring.  Privet you can prune aggressively at any season.


It is time to set out slug traps.  As slugs love to nibble on fresh growth and are partial to hosta, set your traps near hosta.  Let the foliage of daffodils, tulips and crocus mature.  That growth will feed nutrients back to the bulbs for next year’s flowers.  If it looks messy, overplant with annuals.


By now your perennials have reappeared, and the foliage, or lack of it, will tell you where winter-kill needs to be cut out.  Be cautious with hydrangeas as they often are slow to green up, even in a year like this.


Mid to late May is the time to move houseplants to deck and patio, and get new plants for window boxes.  Fertilize according to label directions.  Try some herbs planted in boxes on your deck so you can have fresh basil, tarragon, parsley and others right at hand.  Dill grows tall so judge accordingly when you plant.  Water all transplants in well as soon as your plant them and the next day.


Seeds of lettuce, radish, peas and spinach can go directly to the ground now, but seeds of tomatoes and peppers should be started indoors and set out when five or more inches tall.  Tomatoes need warm soil; you may want to put down red or black plastic or a few layers of newspaper to warm the soil before planting, as root-shock delays growth.  When you plant tomatoes, plant them at a 45° angle with all stem below the first leaves in the soil.  They will straighten out in a few days.  A paper collar helps to discourage cutworms.  If you buy starters, the same rule applies: wait for warm soil.

Remember the Brooklyn Botanic Garden Plant Sale May 5 and 6 (and, for members, the evening of May 4).  They have everything: annuals, perennials, vines, herbs, houseplants, roses, veggies, cacti, orchids, African violets – you name it – and helpful staff and volunteers who provide information.

May’s full moon, the flower moon, is on May 27, with the new moon on May 14.  We gain and hour of daylight as days continue to lengthen.  Venue is low in the southwest after sunset all month; Mars and Saturn are high in the sky at sunset; Mars sets after midnight but Saturn is visible until just before sunrise.  Jupiter is low in the southeast for several hours before sunrise.


Lawns can be cut, but never shorter than 3 inches.  “Leave it on the lawn” when you cut.  Clippings will decompose naturally and add nutrients to the soil.  If they clump, go over them a second time to break them up, or rake them to planting beds or to compost.  Leave lawn fertilizing until the end of May at the earliest.


Many people have listened for years to Ralph Snodsmith’s “Garden Hot Line”, seen him on TV, met him at garden shows, or taken his classes at the New York Botanical Garden.  He died in mid-April, but his influence will remain for year through all those he helped.  Plant a tree or bush in his memory, if you can.


Enjoy spring’s many shades of green and the ebullience of your May garden.

CY 2010 LIST OF BEVERLEY SQUARE WEST DUES PAYING MEMBERS (JANUARY 1, 2010 – DECEMBER 31, 2010) AS OF APRIL 23, 2010
ARGYLE ROAD--  Johnson-Hunt; Hittman; Rubman; Gordon; Tyroler/Clemens; Epstein/Hefferen; Wahrmann; Soffian; Prather; Bonadonna; Wong; Pesso/Shapiro; Eiss; Zagare/Smith; Rosenberg/Siegel; Wahrman; Henry; Zirofsky; Shaw; Lozada; Berman 
BEVERLEY ROAD--  Aranda, Gross; Woolever/Krainin; Ver Eecke; Curtis; Joseph; Cherkis; El Noel; Popkin 
MARLBOROUGH ROAD-- Bilanow; Blaine; Borbolla; Mallay; Bowman; Troy/Iozzio; Taylor/Boucaud; Addington; McGowan; Garfinkel 
RUGBY ROAD--  Herman/Nevermann, Del Quaglio, Rosenberg, Hertzog/Jabinsky; Turoff; Andreana; Cahn; Gross/Kaczmarczyk; Hannigan/Whelan; Fallon/Hunter; Moed/Nelson; Bellivan; Wertheimer; Tishcoff ; Smith; Whelan
STRATFORD ROAD--  Wolin; Pandolfo; Landy/Colen; Speranza; Bell/McKinley; Wilde; Kennedy/Shain; Grady; Parella; Rosenberg
WESTMINSTER ROAD--  Ricketts/Taylor; Trachtman/Dassinger; La Marita; Mintz; Corvington; Ellis; Mangiacapre; Cheung; Jaffee/Warshawsky; Trachtman/Dassinger; Campbell; Hodge
SLOCUM PLACE—Varon 

TOTAL – 78 (out of an estimated 305 houses)

I apologize for any misspellings of names. If you think that I made a mistake in omitting your name, please call me at (718) 469-6633. Thank you for your continued support of our community organization.  Your dues support a variety of community organizations and activities.  

--------BEVERLEY SQUARE WEST ASSOCIATION DUES FOR CALENDAR YEAR 2010 (Jan-Dec)  BSW membership dues are payable on a fiscal year basis.  All 2010 dues are due now.  Dues are $20.00.  Please fill out the form below and mail it today with your check made out to Beverley Square West Association to Miriam Rubman, BSW Treasurer, 261 Argyle Road, Brooklyn, NY  11218.  Thank you for your continued support of our beautiful neighborhood.  If you have any questions, please call me at 718-469-6633.

Name (s)________________________________________________________________

Address_________________________________________________________________

Phone___________________________________________________________________

E-Mail Address______________________________________________________________

Comments__________________________________________________________________
BSW Minutes: April 12, 2010 Meeting (prepared by Miriam Rubman, edited by Bob Pandolfo)

P.S. 139 Playground Issues: Joanna Hefferen stated that the schoolyard construction will start when the school closes at the end of June, but she doesn’t know what kind. Ellen Wong is in contact with the principal, Mary McDonnell, who wants a meeting with the larger BSW constituents, but no date has been set. Bob Pandolfo will e-mail Ellen to remind her to set a date. BSW is still in favor of permanent basketball hoops on Cortelyou Rd. Peter Weiss, political consultant and Prospect Park South resident, will contact the principal and try to set up a meeting. He will inform us at the next meeting.  (There is a meeting with the principal on 4/28, will have info at 5/3 BSW meeting-Ed.)

Argyle Traffic Light: Bob stated that, (according to the Ditmas Park Blog-Ed.), DOT would do a traffic light study after school is out. Andy, who is living in the Cherkis house, stated that a DOT crash investigator has already started investigating the corner. He feels that the study started now and will end in July. There are more accidents during the school year than in the summer. BSW decided not to send a letter to DOT at this time.  (Bob will find out exactly when the study will take place-Ed.)
2010 Social Event: The joint afternoon party with Ditmas Park West is scheduled for May 2, 2010 between 3:00 - 6:00 P.M. at 1016 Beverley Road.

Landmarking: Chris Kreussling stated that every neighborhood except Caton Park attended the meeting on landmarking in March. All of the neighborhoods, including BSW and DPW,  which are furthest along in the process, agreed to present the case as a unit.  The advantage is more manpower and expertise.  BSW may go it alone if this plan doesn’t work out. Landmarking is still years away. The next meeting is in two weeks. A chairperson is not been picked yet.

Treasurer’s Report: The treasurer’s report was given. BSW voted to give $250 to the Cortelyou branch of the public library. If you want more information, contact Miriam Rubman at 718-469-6633.

Other Business: Pomme de Terre has closed. The owner plans to re-open it as a gastro pub in a few months. A pothole on Argyle Rd. has been reported. Chris stated  that Sustainable Flatbush is sponsoring several events in the month of April: April 24th, a plant swap at 1415 Cortelyou Rd. between Marlborough & Rugby Rds; April 25th, Spring Street Tree Walking Tour, Sacred Vibes Apothecary, 376 Argyle Rd., 11:00 A.M. & 12:00 Noon, suggested donation of $5 (Walking Tour re-scheduled to 5/2, same place and times-Ed.) .  Other events have already occurred.

 Agenda for May meeting:
1- 2010 social events – evaluation of 5/2 party, etc.- 15 minutes.
2- PS 139 Schoolyard changes – 15 minutes.

3- Landmarking- 10 minutes.

4- Treasurer’s report – 5 minutes.






5- Other business – 15 minutes.

Here is a list of our block representatives:  Stratford/Beverley- Bob Pandolfo, 214, Tel 347-578-4146, Westminster- Audrey Campbell, 297, 718-282-5937/ Janice Hamann, 330, 718-287-5408, Argyle- Jack Rubman, 261, Tel 718-469-6633, Rugby- Tom Montuori, 306, Tel 718-287‑6502, Marlborough- 
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